


STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 26TH AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: Chairman A. Harris,  I. Moss, R. Paull, J. Waltham, J. Westbrook, clerk S. Harris
In Attendance: Dorset Councillor Carr-Jones

	149a. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from P. Lane and M. Litchfield
	



	149b. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES FROM THE LAST MEETING ON 22ND AUGUST 2022
Minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman having been circulated previously.
	



	149c. MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM
Bus Transport –  following a request from a parishioner, clerk has completed survey and information has been passed on to the Bus Back Better scheme, clerk has also attended a zoom meeting on the subject.
Noticeboard – Now repaired and returned to its original site in Brimble Cottages. Grateful thanks to Mark Paull, John and Ellis Mortimer and an anonymous parishioner who repaired the board.
Grass Tenders -  advertised on local social media and requested from current contractor and Dorset Council.
Three Firs Farm Planning Application – the applicant has informed the Parish Council that this is to be handled by Stalbridge Town Council, an amended application is about to be submitted.
Village Hall – Internet now up and running in the Village Hall. Parish Council’s new grant and rent will continue to be paid annually in January as agreed.
	














	149d. DECLARATIONS OF ACCEPTANCE
Not applicable.
	



	OPEN FORUM
Not applicable.
	



	MAIN AGENDA
1. DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
The monthly report from Cllr. Carr-Jones was circulated and is also posted on the Parish Council’s website. Planning Changes are anticipated.

2. FLOODING IN VILLAGE  
Water courses have been inspected with Nicola Hopkins of Farming and Wildlife Group, and a report will be sent to Justin Niely. Sandbags are now available. A meeting with Enrico DiMarino, Community Highway Officer is to be arranged for the end of October.

3. DEFIBRILLATOR
A donation from the Garden Club of £140.50 was gratefully received. Surplus donations from the previous fund raising total £206.78. Councillors agreed to pay each future year’s rental  annually from the precept as the defibrillator is potentially a benefit to every parishioner, although donations would still be welcome, possibly funded by a direct debit donation.  Proposed by J. Westbrook, seconded R. Paull, the defibrillator will remain at The Trooper Inn providing some external lighting can be set up. There were concerns that the telephone box, although lit and conspicuous was a potential target for vandalism (as had recently happened.) 
A new cabinet is part of the package to replace the now 8-year-old cabinet which will require an electrician to replace the connection.
Proposed R. Paull, seconded I. Moss, all agreed.
	



	
	









Clerk to finalise arrangements for new defibrillator and liaise with Trooper inn and electrician.









	4. IMPROVING MANAGEMENT OF CHURCHYARD FOR WILDLIFE
Re: e-mail from Sarah Warren for further investigation
Detailed information from Sarah Warren who has been involved in a scheme in Milborne Port was received. Councillors agreed that making the rear and north side of the closed churchyard into a conservation area could be a worthwhile project both from a wildlife enhancement point of view and also saving some of the costs of grass cutting,  also potentially provide some practical help in the rest of the churchyard. The P.C.C. would need to be involved and it was agreed to write to the P.C.C. in the first instance, forwarding interested parishioners as well.

	

Letter sent to PCC  with details
01.10.22

	149e.    CURRENT STATE OF FINANCES

	Current Account balance brought fwd from last meeting
Less cleared cheques approved at last meeting          - 732  34                               
                                                                                                
Add donation from Garden Club for Defibrillator        +140  50       
CURRENT BALANCE AGREES WITH SEPTEMBER
BANK STATEMENT
ACTUAL BANK BALANCE
Less c.no 101062 not yet cleared                                    -   64  00 

	5,243  23
4,510  89


4,651  39


4,587  39


	Deposit Account balance brought fwd from last meeting
Add September interest                                                   +    2  32
CURRENT DEPOSIT BALANCE AGREES WITH SEPTEMBER  BANK STATEMENT  
TOTAL ACTUAL BANK BALANCES AS AT 23RD SEPTEMBER 2022                 
	 7,516  21    

 7,518  53    

	CHEQUE 101063 SIGNED FOLLOWING APPROVAL AT AUGUST MEETING FOR SUTCLIFFE PLAY SWING  SEAT                     270  76                                           
CHEQUES TO APPROVE AND SIGN AT THE MEETING
101064  K.M.Dike Grass cutting August                              328  50
101065  W.P. Lane Paint for Play  area                                159  30
Total to Pay                                                                               758  56
	







DAPTC sent an e-mail with some information about banks now offering electronic banking which the clerk will investigate further.
Approved: R. Paull, I. Moss

	






















Clerk next Agenda

	149f. ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on file
Zurich insurance offer of quotation to be followed up.
	
       Clerk
Actioned 4.10.22


	149g. MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
After the sad death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, a book of condolence was set up in the Church in collaboration with the P.C.C.
Village hall Roof – Clerk asked to write to head of planning to ask if planning permission would be required for replacing the roof.
	
Clerk actioned 27.9.22


	149h. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
To be arranged.
	



	149i. TIME OF CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 8.20p.m.
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